2016/17 Budget Consultation – Housing Revenue Account (HRA) draft budget and rent increase

Community & Enterprise Overview & Scrutiny Committee - 15th January, 2016

Member Comment/Question	Response
Concerned with the proposed rent increase of 1.4%, which doesn't seem much, but when combined with the proposed service charges may have a negative impact on tenants already struggling with the effect of welfare reform.	The rent increase proposed is 1.4% plus up to £2 per week, to work towards rent convergence. Where rents are above target, then the rent will be reduced by £2 until the weekly rent falls within the target rent band. This works towards ensuring consistent rent levels across all property types in Flintshire.
What steps are being taken to monitor the effect of service charges on tenants to ensure that they do not add additional pressure to tenants already struggling financially?	The Council is required by the Welsh Government (WG) to implement service charges and has taken a prudent approach in implementing these charges. Tenants in receipt of housing benefit will have their service charges covered by this benefit.
	Cabinet agreed in December, 2015 to delay by a further year the re-introduction of service charges for the assisted gardening scheme to enable a review of the service specification and for consultation with tenants.
	The introduction of service charges aims to achieve greater transparency and fairness for tenants, to ensure that tenants not receiving a service are not subsidising the service.
Could you provide an update on the proposed suspension of the Right to Buy scheme.	Following Cabinet approval, an application to the WG to seek to suspend the Right to Buy scheme in Flintshire, is currently being finalised. It is hoped to submit the application to the WG prior to the purdah period.
Why are the risk statuses for the HRA pressures showing as Green, should they not be red if they are a pressure?	The risk statuses are shown as green because the additional cost pressures will not affect the Council's ability to deliver on its promises to build council houses and meet the Welsh Housing Quality Standard (WHQS) for council tenants.
Have you seen an increase in inspection times following the previous decision to reduce the Inspection Team from 5 to 2.	The reduction within the Inspection Team is working very well with the Council continuing to respond to repairs within 11/12 days.

Could information on the benefits of solar panels be provided to tenants, who have had solar panels installed but do not understand the financial benefit to them.	We recognise the need to re-visit tenants who had received solar panels to provide them with the necessary information on the financial benefit to them.
	The average savings to each tenant is around £370 per annum. There are also financial benefits to the Council with savings being ring-fenced to be used on further energy efficiency programmes in the future.
Is the proposed introduction of a Health and Safety Officer a new post?	This will be a new post to ensure legislative requirements are being adhered to as part of the increased WHQS programme.
Are repairs to garages being considered given the rent paid for garages by some tenants?	Following the garage site review the garages have been listed within a number of categories; some have development opportunities, some have a high demand with a considerable waiting list which need investment to repair and others are of low demand which could be addressed through the environmental programme, looking at providing off-street parking for tenants.